
Washington DFI Joins $17 Million Multi-State
Enforcement Settlement With Edward Jones

Multi-State Working Group Finds Supervisory Failures

With Respect to Class A Mutual Fund Shares

OLYMPIA, WA, UNITED STATES, January 13, 2025 /EINPresswire.com/ -- The Washington State

Department of Financial Institutions (DFI) Securities Division joined a $17 million settlement with

In partnership with NASAA

and other state securities

regulators, DFI will continue

to protect investors and

ensure that companies

operating in Washington

State follow our securities

laws.”

DFI Director Charlie Clark

Edward D. Jones & Co., L.P. (Edward Jones). The settlement

(S-19-2768-23-CO01.pdf) is a result of an investigation by

DFI and other members of the North American Securities

Administrators Association (NASAA). The regulators

investigated the broker-dealer’s supervision of customers

paying front-load commissions for Class A mutual fund

shares in light of later moving brokerage assets into fee-

based investment advisory accounts.

A working group of 14 state securities regulators led the

four-year investigation. The group looked into Edward

Jones’s supervision of customers moving from brokerage

to advisory accounts in light of the 2016 U.S. Department of Labor (DOL) Fiduciary Rule making

investment advice to retirement accounts subject to a fiduciary standard of care. 

The investigating group found that Edward Jones charged front-load commissions for

investments in Class A mutual fund shares in situations where the customer sold or moved the

mutual fund shares sooner than originally anticipated. The states also found gaps in Edward

Jones’s supervisory procedures in this respect. 

“In partnership with NASAA and other state securities regulators, DFI will continue to protect

investors and ensure that companies operating in Washington State follow our securities laws,”

DFI Director Charlie Clark said. “Firms that offer both brokerage and investment advisory

services should be mindful that customers are receiving the services the customer wants at an

appropriate price.”

As part of the settlement, Edward Jones will pay each of the 50 states, Washington, D.C., the U.S.

Virgin Islands, and Puerto Rico an administrative fine of approximately $320,000. As a member of

the working group, Washington DFI will receive an additional $15,000 for investigative costs. In

http://www.einpresswire.com
https://dfi.wa.gov/documents/securities-orders/S-19-2768-23-CO01.pdf


Washington Department of Financial

Institutions Director Charlie Clark

evaluating the supervisory failures and

determining the appropriate resolution, the states

considered certain facts such as the positive

performance of the investment advisory accounts

as compared to the brokerage accounts.
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This press release can be viewed online at: https://www.einpresswire.com/article/775947029

EIN Presswire's priority is source transparency. We do not allow opaque clients, and our editors

try to be careful about weeding out false and misleading content. As a user, if you see something

we have missed, please do bring it to our attention. Your help is welcome. EIN Presswire,

Everyone's Internet News Presswire™, tries to define some of the boundaries that are reasonable
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